



FONVCA AGENDA

THURSDAY February 15/2001

Place: DNV Hall 355 W. Queens Rd V7N 2K6

Time: 7:00-9:00pm

Chair: Maureen Bragg - 985-7272

SPECIAL NOTICE

This meeting will be primarily a workshop reviewing the District's Planning Process from

7:30pm-9:00pm

with regular FONVCA business dealt with from 7:00pm-7:30pm

1) Order/content of Agenda

2) Adoption of Minutes of Jan 18/2001

(attachment #1)

3) Old Business

3.1 "Smart Growth" presentation for Mar15? - Eric

3.2 On petition lists (not) appearing in library. -Dave

3.3 Monitoring of APC and ADP - Kitty, Margaret

3.4 FONVCA email forwarding...to whom should fonvca@fonvca.org go?

4) Correspondence Issues

4.1 Councillor Crist letter of Jan22 in reply to Mr Garratt's letter on accommodating cyclists along Lynn Valley Rd. - to be distributed at meeting.

4.2 Email from Dave Sadler - on Maplewood Plan. (attachment #2)

4.3 Invite to North Shore Employment Programs Planning Meeting - Feb 15/2001 9:am-2pm Parkgate Community Centre.

4.4 FONVCA letter to Tim Renshaw NSN. (attachment #3)

4.5 FONVCA letter to Council re: Waterfront Task Force process.

(attachment #4)

4.6 FONVCA letter to Council re: Chairing of public information meetings

(attachment #5)

4.7 Email from Dave Sadler - on Secret Meetings...

(attachment #6)

4.8 Email from Dave Sadler - NVD Funding for Arts

(attachment #7)

New Business

5) Council and other District issues.

Community Planning Phase II Workshop on Process Review

7:30-9:00pm

see url

<http://www.fonvca.org/FONVCA/meeting-notice/15feb2001.html>

6.) Any Other Business

6.1. Eldon Park Tree Management Plan.

Information meeting was held at District Hall on Jan 25th - Kitty.

6.2 Council Workshop 4pm-9pm Feb 1 - Holiday Inn

6.3 Tourism Workshop - 7pm-10pm Feb 7 - District Hall

6.4 - For those with a leaning to the legal side- Whistler battles home "rentals" - see BC Supreme Court Docket: A992588 or URL

<http://www.courts.gov.bc.ca/jdb%2Dtxt/sc/01/01/2001bcsc0100.htm>

7) Chairperson & Date of next meeting.

March 18/2001

ATTACHMENTS

- FONVCA minutes of Jan 18/2001 - #1
- Email from Dave Sadler - #2
- FONVCA letter to Tim Renshaw - #3
- FONVCA letter to council on WTF - #4
- Draft FONVCA letter to council on Info. Mtgs - #5
- Emails from Dave Sadler #6 & #7
- Report by Kitty Castle on 3.3 #8

OUTSTANDING FUTURE FONVCA ITEMS

- Status of petition list appearing in library copy of council package
- Sub-committee - models for community involvement in municipal election
- A process to follow outstanding issues of Council, for example, where is the "Joint Use Agreement", "Sign Bylaw", and "Cat Regulation Bylaw", to name a few.



FONCA MINUTES

January 18, 2001

Attendees:

| | |
|-------------------|-----------------------------|
| David Knee(Chair) | Norgate Comm. Assoc. |
| Hugh Murray | Lower Cap. Res. Comm. Assn. |
| John Miller | Lower Cap. Res. Comm. Assn. |
| Brian Platts | Edgemont Comm. Assn. |
| Cathy Adams | Lions Gate Neigh. Assn. |
| Kitty Castle | Sunset Gardens Neigh. Assn. |
| Bruce Ward | Sunset Gardens Neigh. Assn. |
| Diana Belhouse | Delbrook Comm. Assn. |
| Maureen Bragg | Save Lynn Canyon Park |
| Margaret Fraser | Lynn Valley Comm. Assn. |
| Eric Andersen | Blueridge Comm. Assn. |
| Dave Sadler | Seymour Comm. Assn. |
| Corrie Kost | Edgemont Comm. Assn. |

1. Order/contents of agenda

Add 3 items

- 6.5 -Tourism - Corrie
- 6.6 - Cleveland Dam - Corrie
- 6.7 - Film Industry - Cathy

2. Adoption of Dec 14/2000 minutes

Moved by Brian, seconded by Margaret and carried unan. minutes adopted.

3. Old Business:

3.1 Update Smart Growth - to come for presentation at next meeting. Ideas welcomed as to areas to be addressed.

3.2 Website update - Corrie has put up the basics but there is a need to have someone to spruce it up. Margaret will look into getting a student to maintain and update the site. Eric's email was missing - to be added. Corrie will notify the District to add links. Member associations asked to contribute \$10 each to defray expenses for next 2 year - receipt will be supplied. FONVCA package will no longer be sent - only notification that is ready on fonvca.org site.

3.4 On petition list (not) appearing in library - Dave Sadler to report at next meeting

3.5 License to Occupy - Brian's personal letter a good summary. Option of selling the land

occupied by garage should have been on table - from proration of current value to value 25 years ago +interest+back taxes.

4.0 Correspondence

4.1 FONVCA letter to Councillor Keating re financial audit of rec. commission -Margaret will inquire further on developments.

4.2 Open/closed council meeting - aware of meeting excluding members of public (strategic planning). Corrie cautioned Council - this should be the last meeting of its kind.

4.3 Councillor Crist's e-mail circulated

5.0 New Business:

5.1 Ward system - Dave Sadler - a system to ensure fair representation across District.

- would cut down on number of candidates voters needed to consider.
- if it comes about - understanding that you would still have access to all councillors.
- disappointed with last election, people didn't realize where candidates lived, so better education is all important.
- councillors from a ward can better represent their constituents
- need for more study
- question of registration fees/limits
- candidates now need not live in district!
- disenfranchisement by voting for only 1
- east / west wards?

Action: Need to ensure community TV coverage is better than last election.

5.2 Community Association to have 1st right of refusal to run Public Information Meetings for new developments?

- currently developers control (mis)information - it would be beneficial to have community association (CA) chair them
- CA's should request copy of planners report on the public meeting.

- developers likely have right to run own meeting but they may then not be legitimized by planners etc.
- developers may start single issue associations to promote their proposal
- way public meetings are currently advertised needs to be improved - especially if no public hearing follows
- public meeting flyer needs improved wording
- important for CA to know plans before meeting

Corrie moved *that a letter be sent to council requesting that the CA be given 1st right of refusal to chair/co-chair meeting and that all the usual arrangements be made by developer as is the current practice.* - carried unan

ACTION: Brian/Cathy/Corrie to send letter.

- flyer/add for public information meeting is key
- planners report on meeting is essential
- planning manager should give guidelines to staff

5.3 Public/Private Partnerships and Lynn Valley Park.

Dangers discussed.

5.4 Monitoring the APC/ADP

- minutes are supposed to be readily available
- agenda, but not minutes are on web.
- all such meetings are open for public to observe
- good to monitor these - 3rd Wed for APC
2nd Tues for ADP
- quality assurance committee not well advertized. Is public aware of its existence?
- quality assurance committee will continue despite opposition by 2 councillors.

Action: Kitty to follow up on lack of posting of minutes and agendas prior to meetings of APC/ADP .

Margaret will also follow up for next agenda or so - with TPAC also included.

Front desk committee binder was empty.
Corrie said that west van community assoc

shadows council minutes on their own web site.

5.5 First reading by Council to remove exemption of Deep Cove area from definition of lot area

- environmentally correct thing to do
- fair to rest of community
- no date set yet for public hearing

5.6 Council's detailed response to Waterfront Task Force Report.

Corrie to add two more columns - average and median values.

Planned freedom of information request no longer required. On positive note - it was moved (Corrie) that a letter be sent to staff/council commending them for providing details of councillors position on WTF recommendations - David Knee to send same - carried.

ACTION: Bruce/Brian - carried unan - that *Brian send letter of congratulations to Tim Renshaw of NSN for an excellent article on Waterfront Task Force.*

ACTION: Moved by John, seconded by Diana and carried unan. that a letter be sent to council FONVCA's view *that only the short term items contained in the Waterfront Task Force Report (achievable in 0-5 years) need be addressed at the upcoming Jan 29 special council meeting.*

5.7 Raising profile/awareness of FONVCA and Community Associations.

- make website more interesting/entertaining
- invite Martin Millerchip etc. to meetings
- mention names at televised council mtgs

5.8 To amalgamate or not?

- not much to comment here

6.0 Other Business:

6.1 Adverse possession: Australian documents show how this could be a concern here

Corrie will follow up on applic. here.

6.3 Current code of ethics.

6.4 Policy on Public Rights of Way - just a reminder of what the current official policy is on acquire rights of way along creek beds or waterways...

6.5 Tourism - three meetings are to be held promoting "A Community Vision for Tourism on the North Shore" -

1-4pm Jan 27 at Holiday Inn

7-10pm Feb 7 at District Hall

7-10pm Feb 22 at International Plaza

Report itself was felt to be of low quality and biased to telling only one side of the story. For a more holistic/comprehensive view members are directed to the web sites:

www.ext.usu.edu/WRDC/resources/tourism/wrep144.html

www.ext.usu.edu/WRDC/resources/tourism/tourism.htm
and especially the Community Tourism Assessment Handbook

at <http://www.ext.usu.edu/wrdc/ctah/>

It was noted how the **members of the District of North Vancouver Tourism Task Force has a total lack of the following elements: a member from any community association, parks department, law enforcement agency, educational leader, clergy, transportation authority, etc.**

-

6.6 Open House on Cleveland Dam Work -Jan 27th 9am-2pm - 4840 Capilano Rd.

Margaret -to hold GVRD accountable council established a monitoring/advisory group for residents.

Bruce - Low snowpack noted.

Cathy - Trucks confined to site?

6.7 Film industry - opinions being gathered on film industry - has anyone else been contacted?

6.8 Pitt Meadows / Whistler railroad -

Private company exploring a high tech rail connection to Whistler using no wooden ties or steel in concrete, possibly electrified, with low environmental impact - price: \$900m. Province gave green light to explore it. Any takers?

6.9 Lower Cap. Community Facility

John - commented that Pattison not interested for at least 2 years. This reduces options as to where referendum funds for Community facility can be located.

7.0 Date / Chairperson for next meeting:

Maureen Bragg - tel: 985-7272

February 15/2001

Meeting adjourned at 9:45

Subject: FONVCA
Date: Mon, 22 Jan 2001 13:03:46 -0800
From: "Dave Sadler" <davesadler@telus.net>
To: "Corrie Kost" <kost@triumf.ca>



David E Sadler
277 Roche Point Drive
North Vancouver, B.C. V7G 2G4
Tel (604) 929-2090 Fax (604) 874-6097

Parks & Natural Environment Advisory Committee
The District of North Vancouver
355 West Queens Road
North Vancouver, B.C.
V7N 2K6

Dear Committee Member: January 19, 2000

Maplewood Local Plan

I am against the MLP insofar as it calls for major development & densification of the area without first addressing the major problem of traffic gridlock in & out of Seymour. Although optimists may point out that the twinning of the Dollarton Bridge will provide a solution, the District's Engineering department freely admits that this will not be the case.

From an environmental perspective, I encourage Committee members to be skeptical of claims made by the District's Planning Department. Previously, CanOxy's massive rezoning of land in Maplewood from industrial to 4 & 6 story office towers was supposed to include 'wildlife corridors'. Instead this issue was addressed by widening the boulevards along the realigned Dollarton Highway, which of course runs the wrong way & is useless in regards to the movement of wildlife.

The new Canadian Tire superstore & multi-restaurant development on the former site of Venice Bakery was supposed to include some 30,000 sq. feet of 'green space.' During the proceedings I specifically asked if this meant 30,000 square feet of 'dirt' and was told that this was to be the case. After Council approval, the 'green space' turned out to include sidewalks around the buildings & the perimeter of the site. In no shape or form will the site ever be considered 'green', unless one includes the 'garden centre' set up on a temporary basis by Canadian Tire.

Regrettably I believe the District's Planning Department is incapable of presenting any development proposal in a fair, unbiased & truthful manner. Until there is a major re-organization at District Hall, I believe this travesty will continue. I encourage Committee members to examine any proposals from the District with a very jaundiced eye.

Yours truly, Dave Sadler

Cc Mayor & Council

FONVCA

Dear Editor:

I am writing on behalf of the Federation of North Vancouver Community Associations (FONVCA) to register our full support for Timothy Renshaw's position on N.V. District's Waterfront Task Force Report ("Watered down waterfront access" Jan. 17th NSN).



As an umbrella organization representing a broad coalition of community associations across the District, FONVCA would like to congratulate Mr. Renshaw on a very well researched, and reasoned article.

The Waterfront Task Force Report has been a source of much unfair controversy. Just prior to last year's municipal election, for example, the plan was deliberately misrepresented in high profile advertisements. As a result of these ads, District residents could be excused for wrongly believing that the plan advocated a concrete seawall, high-rise development, and property expropriation from Maplewood to Deep Cove. Unfortunately the municipality never made any effort to correct these falsehoods.

Mr. Renshaw accurately detailed the true intent of the waterfront plan. As his article pointed out, "The Waterfront Task Force Report is a worthy blueprint ... that deserves far more than just short term thinking."

For those still in doubt, a link to the full report can be found on FONVCA's web site at:
www.fonvca.org

Sincerely,
David Knee
Federation of N.V. Community Associations

1225 Alderwood Place
North Vancouver, B.C. V7P 1K2
Phone: 980-3863



Federation of North Vancouver Community Associations

David Knee
1225 Alderwood Place
North Vancouver, B.C.
V7p 1K2

Telephone 980-3863

Mayor & Council
The Corporation of The District of North Vancouver
355 West Queens Road
North Vancouver, B.C.
V7N 2K6

January 22, 2001

Dear Mayor & Council:

RE: Waterfront Task Force Report

At the January 18th meeting of the Federation of N.V. Community Associations, the 11 associations represented around the table unanimously agreed to express to Council the view that only the short term items contained in the Waterfront Task Force Report (achievable in 0-5 years) need be addressed at this time.

FONVCA believes that Council risks becoming unnecessarily ensnared in a protracted discussion and debate over a plan with a 50-plus year time horizon. The Waterfront Task Force Report should be accepted in principle as a vision for current and future Councils to use as a guide for the development of public access to the waterfront.

As a long-term vision, the Waterfront Task Force Report is an invaluable document with years of study and public input behind it. While the plan offers future direction, it must be remembered that there is nothing in it that binds the hands of any Council.

FONVCA therefore suggests that Council now has an opportunity to focus its attention (with the upcoming meeting on the 29th) on identifying those specific items in the plan that are both acceptable and achievable in the near future. Making short-term decisions now on the fate of the plan's longer-term recommendations would be a major disservice to our municipality.

Sincerely,

David Knee,
Meeting Chair

Subject: FONVCA Draft Letter

Date: Sun, 11 Feb 2001 16:19:22 -0800

From: Brian Platts <brian_platts@telus.net>

To: Cathy Adams <rmadams@wimsey.com>, Corrie Kost <kost@triumf.ca>



Cathy & Corrie: The following is a rough draft of a fonvca letter to Council re community association sponsorship of public info meetings. I can't remember all the points that were to be included. Can you add anything Cathy? Thanks.

-Brian

Dear Mayor & Council:

At the January meeting of the Federation of NV Community Associations the following motion was carried unanimously:

"THAT a letter be sent to Council requesting that community associations be given the first right of refusal to chair/co-chair Public Information Meetings and that all the usual arrangements be made by developer as is the current practice."

FONVCA believes that developer-sponsored Public Information Meetings amount to nothing more than a glossy "sales pitches" for proposed redevelopments. These meetings put developers in the awkward position of trying to appear neutral and informative, while the public in attendance often looks on with varying degrees of distrust.

In most neighbourhoods in the District, community associations have become the trusted vehicle for residents to express their views and opinions on issues of local concern. Rather than holding multiple meetings on any particular redevelopment proposal, the community association might wish to take advantage of the opportunity to either sponsor or co-sponsor with the developer the required Public Information Meeting. (The developer would still be responsible for the costs associated with the meeting, i.e. public notification and meeting room rental.)

For the developers, community association involvement in a Public Info Meeting would reduce the pressure to appear neutral and informative. Questions from the floor of such meetings would be directed by the CA Chair to either the developer or the District Planner in attendance. For members of the community, having their local community association sponsor Public Information Meetings would provide both initial neutrality and consistency at the early stage of the redevelopment process.

Sincerely,

Subject: Secret Meeting of the Value Analysis Task Force

Date: Sun, 11 Feb 2001 00:07:37 -0800



From: "Dave Sadler" <davesadler@telus.net>

To: "Agnes Hilsen" <ahilsen@district.north-van.bc.ca>

CC: "FONVCA" <fonvca.org@fonvca.org>, "Tom Young" <hangers@canadawired.com>, "Brent Mayall" <bmayall@direct.ca>, "Councillor Bill Denault" <bdenault@dnv.org>, "Councillor Doug MacKay-Dunn" <macdunn@dnv.org>, "Councillor Janice Harris" <jharris@dnv.org>, "Councilor Ernie Crist" <ernie_crist@dnv.org>, "Councilor Heather Dunsford" <heather_dunsford@dnv.org>, "Councilor Lisa Muri DNV" <lisa_muri@dnv.org>, "Mayor DON BELL" <BellD@dnv.org>, "Al Price" <alprice@quik.com>, "Angela Trudeau" <angela@techtrain.bc.ca>, "Bill Tracey" <bill_tracey@telus.net>, "Brian Platts" <brian_platts@telus.net>, "Cathy Adams" <rmadams@wimsey.com>, "Corrie Kost" <kost@triumf.ca>, "Dan Ellis" <dellis@bcgas.com>, "David Knee" <dknee@bcgas.com>, "Eric Andersen" <eandersen@searadshipping.bc.ca>, "Francois Du Preez" <richprop@home.com>, "Geoff Thorpe" <mtgg@telus.net>, "Hugh Murray" <Hugh_murray@telus.net>, "Ian Abercrombie" <aber@telus.net>, "Jean Thompson" <hodgson.jean&bruce@telus.net>, "John Miller" <john_miller@ultranet.ca>, "Kitty Castle" <mcastle@istar.ca>, "Margaret Fraser" <weemalkies@telus.net>, "Ray Burns" <rburns@direct.ca>, "Timothy Renshaw" <trenshaw@direct.ca>, "northshore news" <editor@nsnews.com>, "Outlook" <newsroom@northshoreoutlook.com>

Dear Agnes Hilsen:

As you are well aware the Local Government Act allows the public to attend any Committee or task force meeting sponsored by the District. Therefore I question the ethics & legality of the 'secret' meeting between the Value Analysis Task Force & the Mayor on Tuesday February 6. Not only was this meeting not posted, a direct inquiry regarding the scheduling of the meeting by me was not replied to until after the fact. As Mr. Bell was aware of my attending every meeting of this body, I believe this was a shabby attempt to avoid public scrutiny.

On February 7, I also brought to your attention the fact that the Quality Assurance Committee meeting of February 9 was incorrectly posted as being held on February 16. I would also question the usefulness of the 'committee agenda' binder kept at reception as it seems to be very 'hit & miss' as to its contents. Mrs. Cathy Adams has also conveyed her concerns to me over the untimely updating & incompleteness of this binder.

Although I believe the QAC meeting was a careless oversight, I regard the transgression surrounding the Mayor's 'secret' meeting as a direct violation of the District's Code of Ethics & makes a mockery of the District's Model of Excellence.

In this regard, are there provisions in the Local Government Act that require public committees to post an announcement prior to holding a meeting & if so, how much advance notice is required?

This current state of affairs must be corrected. Therefore I suggest that if it is not already District policy, that **any publicly sponsored District meeting can not take place unless properly posted at least 72 hours in advance. This should include all meetings, special interest or otherwise, unless specifically authorized under the Local Government Act.**

By rights, the agenda should be posted at the same time.

Other examples: last week Mr. Masterton held a select meeting concerning the opening of Wye Street & the Maplewood Bird Sanctuary. Certain members of the Parks Committee were interested in this issue but were never informed nor was the general public. Last fall, the District held a meeting on repairing, removing or enlarging the Woodland's Dock. Although this was a District wide issue, only the residents of Woodlands were notified.

I hope you will give this matter high priority, as it concurs with what was discussed & endorsed at the recent workshop which District Council & staff attended at the Holiday Inn.

Sincerely,

Dave Sadler

Subject: Fw: NVD Funding for the Arts

Date: Sun, 11 Feb 2001 14:58:17 -0800

From: "Dave Sadler" <davesadler@telus.net>

To: "Corrie Kost" <kost@triumf.ca>



----- Original Message -----

From: [Dave Sadler](#)

To: [Mayor DON BELL](#) ; [Councilor Lisa Muri DNV](#) ; [Councilor Heather Dunsford](#) ; [Councilor Ernie Crist](#) ; [Councillor Janice Harris](#) ; [Councillor Doug MacKay-Dunn](#) ; [Councillor Bill Denault](#)

Cc: [FONVCA](#) ; [Mike Bostwick](#) ; [Outlook](#) ; [northshore news](#) ; [Gary Young](#)

Sent: Sunday, February 11, 2001 2:44 PM

Subject: NVD Funding for the Arts

Dear Mayor & Council: Feb. 11, 2001

In regard to funding of the arts in North Vancouver District:

It was refreshing to hear Councillor Muri speak with vision in reminding Council of the success that Whistler has achieved in their municipality. We all know what a desirable place it has become and is reflected in its property values.

Has the District examined Whistler's policies and how they are administered?

I don't believe that there's any question that arts are under funded in North Van. The total subsidy for the arts in North Van District is \$8.75/per capita, compared with Vancouver's subsidy of \$14/per capita (GVRD statistics).

Mr. Bostwick mentioned the arts support group subsidy of \$87,000 based on \$1 per capita. If this formula is correct, then the Rec. Commission subsidy of \$6 million is \$68.96 per capita.

I concur with Mr. Young that the money used to fund Centennial Theatre should be considered as 'arts funding' but certainly not money used for arts & crafts classes or dancing lessons.

However no matter how one looks at it, the monetary funding between arts & recreation is disproportional.

To give the Feb. 5th proposal full consideration, I believe Council should have reviewed District DCC's with those in neighbouring municipalities. It is my understanding that we are charging considerably less than the maximum. If correct, this would have been ample justification for charging a little something extra for the arts. A token ½% would have been better than nothing would.

I don't like the voluntary method, as I believe it will have the effect of 'softening' councillor's attitudes on variances and rezoning applications and in effect act as a bribe. All too often I have witnessed District Council go soft on development for very nebulous & unjustified reasons.

For over a decade, the District gave developers a 'free DCC ride' while other GVRD municipalities collected. Even though it was two years in the making, when it finally came before Council for adoption, implementation was delayed for another 8 months "to be fair to developers." Instead of charging DCC's to help pay for infrastructure, we used our Heritage Fund and lost millions & millions of dollars because of councillors who were soft on developers. I believe this is a major cause for the financial mess the District is in today.

Yours truly, Dave Sadler

Cc FONVCA, Bostwick, Young, NS Arts Commission, Outlook, NSN

Community Committees of Council and access to Agendas and Minutes.

Report to FONVCA prepared by Kitty Castle
Date: 14 February 2001

Access to Agendas:

- You can access the committee agendas through the homepage of the Community Committees of Council on the DNV Website at :
<http://www.dnv.org/admin/committees/cagenda.htm> This link will show you a table of all the Committees, their most recent or upcoming meeting dates and links to most agendas. These “web” agendas may be an abbreviated form over what is distributed to Committee members. The web agenda may not show attachments or who is introducing the item. For example this is the case with the Parks Committee web Agenda.
- Binder at Front desk in Lobby at District Hall, marked “Agenda for various North Shore Committees”. (only one agenda in this binder on the morning of February 12 for the Citizens’ Finance and Budget Advisory Committee)

Access to Minutes:

Unadopted minutes

- .Ask at the Clerks Office. They should always be a File copy available on request (990-2211)
- Minutes for the Parks Advisory Cttee and Advisory Cttee on Disability Issues are available at the Reference section of the Lynn Valley Main Library

Adopted Minutes, which have been signed by the Chair

- Parks and APC Committees are kept in a binder behind Front Counter of the Clerk’s Office in a section called Committee Minutes.
- Library Minutes are kept at the Reference Desk of the three branches of the District Libraries

Points for Discussion to consider are:

1. Which Committee agendas and minutes are members of FONVCA interested in ?
2. Does anyone want to be responsible for monitoring the web agendas and notifying affected community associations?
3. What improvements could be made to the present system?
4. Does FONVCA want to consider requesting posting of minutes on the Web?

Information from Table from DNV site (on 9 February 2001).

As mentioned above draft minutes are available at the Clerk's Office on request. I have added a 3rd column about additional location of minutes.

| Committee/Members | Meeting Date/Agenda | Additional Location of Minutes |
|--|-----------------------------------|---|
| Advisory Committee on Disability Issues | January 11, 2001 | Draft Minutes at Reference Desk, Lynn Valley Main Library |
| Advisory Design Panel | February 8, 2001 | |
| Advisory Planning Commission | | Adopted Minutes in Binder at Clerk's Office |
| Bicycle Advisory Committee | | |
| Board of Variance | February 15, 2001 | |
| Child Care Grants Advisory Committee | | |
| Citizens' Finance and Budget Advisory Committee | February 13, 2001 | |
| Community Heritage Commission | January 24, 2001 | |
| Community Services Advisory Committee | | |
| Customer Service/Quality Assurance Committee | February 9, 2001 | |
| Joint Police Liaison Committee | | |
| Local Court of Revision | | |
| Municipal Library Board | February 8, 2001 | Reference Desk in all three DNV Libraries |
| North Shore Arts Commission | February 22, 2001 | |
| North Vancouver Recreation Commission | February 8, 2001 | |
| North Vancouver Family Court & Youth Justice Cttee | February 15, 2001 | |
| North Vancouver Museum & Archives Commission | February 8, 2001 | |
| North Vancouver Recreation Commission | | |
| Northlands Golf Course Committee | | |
| N&WVEP EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE | February 15, 2001 | |
| Parks & Natural Environment Advisory Committee | January 24, 2001 | 1. Draft Minutes at Reference Desk, Lynn Valley Main Library. 2. Adopted Minutes in Binder at Clerk's Office |
| Transportation Planning Advisory Committee | February 15, 2001 | |
| Value Analysis Task Force | February 27, 2001 | |